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Thermal Expansion Notice
Please read important notice that is enclosed concerning Thermal Expansion. In order for the City to receive funding to complete the Water Compliance Project new water meters have to be installed at every service. When the meters are installed a backflow device or check valve will also be installed to prevent water from private lines from entering the public water system which could contaminate the water. Because it will be a closed system it is very important to follow the instructions in the Thermal Expansion Notice to insure that the safety components on your water heater are working properly.
Fines for Rights of Way Violations
The Haines City Council will be reviewing a Resolution for approval to set fines for rights of way violations as defined by Ordinance No.151, An Ordinance to Regulate the Use of the City of Haines Rights of Way at the November 13, 2018 Council meeting. A copy of the ordinance and proposed resolution may be obtained at City Hall. Please familiarize yourself with the ordinance and follow the guidelines or you could be subject to a fine.
2018 Election
Ballots for the November 6, 2018 Election should have been delivered by October 22, 2018. If you do not receive your ballot please contact the Baker County Clerks office. 
The candidate for Mayor is Jim Brown. The candidates for City Council are: Don Adcock, June Falcon, Katie Jones and Angie Shurtleff. There are three open council positions. A space on the ballot will also be provided for write in candidates.
Ballot Measures
There are two ballot measures on the Haines ballot in the general election November 6, 2018. The ballot titles are (1-86) “Prohibits Commercial Marijuana Facilities in Haines, Oregon.” And (1-87) “Authorizing Three Percent Tax on Cannabis Retailers, Manufacturers and By-Products.” 
Explanation on measures: (1-86) - A yes vote will Prohibit Commercial Marijuana Facilities in Haines, Oregon. A no vote would not prohibit Commercial Marijuana Facilities in Haines, Oregon. Measure (1-87) – A yes vote on Authorizing Three Percent Tax on Cannabis Retailers, Manufacturers and By-Products would impose a three percent tax on sales of marijuana if Commercial Marijuana Facilities are not prohibited in Haines, Oregon. A no vote would not impose a tax on the sale of marijuana sales if marijuana facilities are not prohibited.
Dogs at Large
The City has recently received reports of several dogs running loose in a pack around town. Remember you must keep your dogs on your own property at all times. 

Water Compliance Project
The Water Compliance Project went out to bid in October. The project will include installation of new water meters to every service, constructing a new water reservoir, electrical upgrades to well #3 and abandon well #2. Well #2 has not been in use for many years. The bid will be awarded at the November 13th Council meeting and the start of construction will depend on the contractor and the weather conditions. The City will keep everyone posted on the timeline for the project when the information is available.
City of Haines Building Procedures
Please contact the City of Haines prior to building, this includes permanent and portable structures and fences.  Buildings less than 200 square feet, that do not require a building permit, still require review by the Haines Planning Director. A site map must be provided to verify zoning and set-backs. A complete list of the procedures is available at the Haines City Hall and on the City of Haines web site: www.cityofhainesor.org.
Landfill Schedule for November 
The Landfill will be open November 3rd and November 17th. The hours of operation are 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. Closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill.
2019 Dog License/ATV License
It is a requirement to have all dogs licensed with the City of Haines, please bring proof of rabies vaccination when purchasing your dog licenses. The City of Haines allows operation of ATV’s on City Streets but an ATV license must be purchased.  The 2018 Dog and ATV licenses will expire December 31, 2018 and a 2019 license must be obtained. Dog licenses cost $5.00 for spayed or neutered dogs and $9.00 for non-spayed or neutered dogs. ATV licenses cost $5.00. 
Meeting Information

The next Council Meeting will be held November 13th at 6:00 pm at City Hall. Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines. 
City Contact List
Mayor Jim Brown: 541-519-0334
Council President Katie Jones-Bedolla: 541-856-4054

Councilor Lisa Whited: 541-856-3688


Councilor Ken Bain: 541-519-4825
Councilor – Dennis Anthony: 



Public Works Brandon Fry: 541-910-0708
Councilor Don Adcock: 541-403-0476
Councilor John Shurtleff: 541-519-5264


City Recorder Valerie Russell: 541-856-3366
The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer and complies with section 504 of the rehabilitation act of 1973 and the Americans with disabilities act.
